




• Torres Ill is no longer able to attend, Mitchell-Conway will take his position.

Budget and Finance Committee Report: Reynolds gave a report to the Board. 
• Reynolds explained the new budget report. The former staff person in the City's

Finance Department that prepared the Board report is no longer there. Johannes
will now be preparing a summary report for the Board, so it has a new look.

• The committee reviews finances more closely and has the information available
to answer any questions they may have. The summary will be presented to the
entire Board. Visual graphs can be added if desired.

• The library has a fairly fixed budget with pretty predictable costs. The biggest
areas of note are the contractual expenses are over 25% due to early annual
contract payments. Internal expenses are lower because these payments are
made at the end of the fiscal year. This is consistent with prior years. No
concerns exist.

Board Education: Morton introduced herself to the Board. The Staff Development 
Team was developed as part of the current Strategic Plan. Briseno and Morton 
presented an update on the Staff Development Team. They focus on onboarding, 
training, and refresher activities. 

Policy Review: 
Investments Policy: Schafer introduced the policy. This policy was reviewed; no 
changes are recommended. 

Moved by Reynolds, seconded by Johnson, to approve the review of the 
Investments policy as presented. 

Vote on Motion: 5-0 (Myers abstained, Christy, Marcu, and Torres Ill excused). 
Approved unanimously. Resolution No. 2022-L031 adopted. 

Petition Policy: Schafer introduced the policy. This policy will be reviewed by the 
managers and brought back next month for action. If any citations are available from the 
state or state library, they may be added. No other changes are expected. 

Trustee Comments: 
• Mitchell-Conway - the staff development books brought in by Briseno and Morton

are interesting.
• Johnson - great training, he appreciates everything tonight, thanks.
• Myers - appreciates all the work they have done for the onboarding and training,

it's huge for making new employees feel welcomed and retaining existing
employees, so thank you to the staff development team. Myers will not be
available next month; Marcu will chair that meeting.

• Thorbs-Weber- thank you to Myers for keeping us on track and running an
efficient meeting.

• Reynolds - In 2020 she heard so many people say they were going to do this but
then Covid and everything just came to a screeching halt. Tonight's Board training




